WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
September 12, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. on September 12, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant, Mark Collins (Dansville School Board), Brian & Vicki Woolcock, Fred Ashe, and Wayne Malcho.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of August 8, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. (As of this date we have not received the money for the check that was returned NSF to cover his building, zoning permits and address assignment.)
Mark Collins was added to the agenda.
Brian Woolcock took the floor and stated his concerns regarding the trash pickup and the money that the township is donating to the park fund. He is also in favor of keeping the trash pickup as is. He feels that there may be other ways to obtain funds to maintain and/or improve our park so the funds may be used to continue with trash removal. He volunteered to help us write grants for the park.
We received a quote from C-More Green to spray fertilizer and weed control. A Motion was made by Trustee Baker to spend $500 in September for weed control and $500 in November for fertilizer. Seconded by Treasurer McArthur. Motion carried.
As of this date, Joe Raica had not yet paid his renewal fee. Amount due at this time for renewal and inspection fees is $500.34. Dorwin Marshall agreed to contact him.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf to pay the members of the Zoning Board of Appeals as follows: The full agreed upon rate for the first meeting and 1/2 of the agreed upon rate for the meeting to approve the minutes of the hearing. Seconded by Trustee Baker. Motion carried.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report. There was some discussion regarding compensation for zoning enforcement. We will continue to gather information from other townships and take a serious look at this at budget time.
The mileage rate went up to $.48 per mile as of September 1, 2005.

The Stockbridge Fire & Ambulance authority is looking for members from each Township to serve on their board. Meetings are the last Mondays of the month at 6:30 p.m., starting this month. Todd has agreed to represent our township at these meetings, to be compensated on a per meeting basis.
We received a quote from J & J Painting and Home repair to power wash, scrape, prime, and paint the windows, pavilions, and the picnic tables. A motion was made by Trustee Graf to have the windows painted now and to put in the budget for next year the painting of the pavilions and tables. Seconded by Trustee Baker. Motion carried.
There was discussion regarding park equipment.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:26 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela a. Vernon, Clerk
